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Temple Police Department investigates a shooting, 2 injured 

  
TEMPLE, TX (September 16, 2024) – The Temple Police Department is investigating a 

shooting that left two individuals injured.  

 

At around 2:09 p.m. on Monday, September 16th, officers were dispatched to the 1500 block of 

Curlew Lane for a shooting. Upon arrival, officers located two individuals with gunshot wounds.  

 

The victims were transported to the hospital with life-threatening injuries. No other injuries have 

been reported at this time.  

 

The Temple Police Department Criminal Investigation Division is on scene investigating this 

incident. The initial investigation leads us to believe this is a domestic violence incident, and 

there is no threat to the public.  

 

This case is under investigation. Anyone with information should contact the Temple Police 

Department at 254-298-5500 or the Bell County Crime Stoppers at 254-526-8477, where callers 

can report anonymously. Tips can also be submitted anonymously at 

bellcountycrimestoppers.com. 

 


